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Committee Meeting Date: August 31, 2021

Agenda ltem: 6.9

Resolution Number: 2021-08-31- 589

Moved by: R Crale

Seconded by: BOSJ:m!m ' _
Council Meeting Date: September 15, 2021

"That the Finance and Audit, having previously supported the resolution from the City of
Sarnia regarding ‘Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence’, recommend that the
correspondence from the Town of Niagara Lake, Town of LaSalle, Town of Greater
Napanee, and the Municipality of Shuniah be received for information; and

Further That the Committee recommend that County Council support the correspondence
items regarding this issue; and

Further That the Committee recommend that County Council direct staff to forward a copy
of this resolution to the Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada, the
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, MP Phillip Lawrence (Northumberland-
Peterborough South), the Honourable David Piccini (Northumberland-Peterborough
South), and all Ontario Municipalities.”

Carried
Commitiee Chair's Signature

Defeated
Committee Chair’s Signature

Deferred
Committee Chair's Signature
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Council Resolution

Moved By ;\' H{h clorSan Agenda Resolution l‘&umber
Iltem 10. 2021-09-15- (1 T
Seconded ByE . OS ‘ INnday

Council Date: September 15, 2021

“That County Council adopt all recommendations from the six Standing Committees, as
contained within the Committees' Minutes (August 30, 31, and September 1, 2021
meetings), with the exception of the items noted within the agenda which require
separate discussion, and, any items identified by Members which require separate
discussion."

Recorded Vote
Requested by Carried

Councillor's Name

den's Signature

Deferred Defeated
Warden's Signature Warden's Signature
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June 24, 2021

SENT ELECTRONICALLY
Town of Fort Erie
1 Municipal Centre Drive

Fort Erie ON, L2A 2S6

Attention: Carol Scholfield, Dip.M.A., Manager
Legislative Services/Clerk

Dear Ms. Schofield:

RE: Capital Gain Tax on Primary Residence

Please be advised the Council of The Corporation of The Town of Niagara-on-the Lake,
at its regular meeting held on June 21, 2021 approved the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that Council endorse the correspondence from the Town of Fort
Erie for the resolution regarding Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence dated June
1, 2021.

If you have any questions or require further information, please contact our office at 905-
468-3266.

Tl

Colleen Hutt
Acting Town Clerk
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File #120203
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau The Honourable Doug Ford
Prime Minister Premier of Ontario
House of Commons Legislative Building, Queen's Park
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6 Toronto, ON M7A 1A1
Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca premier@ontario.ca

Honourable and Dear Sirs:

Re: Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence

The Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of May 31, 2021 passed the
following resolution:

Whereas primary residences are currently exempt from a capital gains tax, and

Whereas currently secondary and additional non-primary properties are subject to capital
gains, and

Whereas the Federal Government is currently looking into a primary residence capital gains
tax as they have recognized that affordable housing has become a serious issue in Canada,
and

Whereas smaller communities including the Town of Fort Erie are seeing unprecedented
higher selling prices that are outpacing prices in larger cities, and

Whereas many hard-working Canadians who have only a primary residence with no
additional non-primary homes count on their home equity as financial aid to apply to
upsizing or downsizing their home depending on their personal situation, and

Whereas a change in taxation to primary residences would be a significant financial blow to
Canadians and would create an unfair, two-tiered taxation which could lead to depleted
savings, inter-generational disparities, disparities among diverse groups such as seniors
who may have a significant portion of their savings vested in their primary residence, as well
as, reducing the ability of home ownership thereby a further, higher need for rentals, and

Whereas the Federal government could look at other means to slow down the rapidly
escalating housing costs to improve housing affordability;

Mailing Address: The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie
1 Municipal Centre Drive, Fort Erie ON L2A 2S6
Office Hours 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Phone: (905) 871-1600 FAX: (905) 871-4022 Web-site: www.forterie.ca
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Now therefore be it resolved,

That: The Federal Government cease further consideration of eliminating capital gains tax
exemptions on primary residences, and further

That: A copy of this resolution be circulated to The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, The
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, All Members of Parliament, All Members of
Provincial Parliament, The Regional Municipality of Niagara, and all Municipalities, for their
support.

ank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours very truly,

Ll St

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.
Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk

CsCl

hofield@forterie.ca

Cs:dik

c.C.

All Members of Parliament

All Members of Provincial Parliament
The Regional Municipality of Niagara
Ontario Municipalities


mailto:cschofield@forterie.ca

Corporation of the Town of LaSalle

5950 Malden Road, LaSalle, Ontario N9H 154

7 Phone: 519-269-7770 Fax: 519-969-4029 www.lasalle.ca
‘LS‘ L Z =

/ July 20, 2021

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau The Honourable Doug Ford
Prime Minister Premier of Ontario

House of Commons Legislative Building, Queens Park
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6 Toronto, ON M7A 1A1
justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca premier@ontario.ca

RE: Fort Erie Resolution Regarding Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence

Honourable and Dear Sirs:

At the July 13, 2021 Regular Meeting of Council, Town of LaSalle Council gave consideration to
correspondence received from the Town of Fort Erie, dated June 1, 2021, regarding Capital
Gains Tax on Primary Residence.

At the Meeting, the following motion was passed:

That correspondence received from Fort Erie dated June 1, 2021 regarding
Capital Gains on Primary Residence be received; and endorsed.

Correspondence received from the Town of Fort Erie is attached for your convenience.

Yours truly,

A@é&y

Linda Jean
Deputy Clerk
Town of LaSalle
liean@]lasalle.ca

ccC. All Members of Parliament
All Members of Provincial Parliament
The Town of Fort Erie
Ontario Municipalities
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File #120203
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau The Honourable Doug Ford
Prime Minister Premier of Ontario
House of Commons Legislative Building, Queen's Park
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6 Toronto, ON M7A 1A1
Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca premier@ontario.ca

Honourable and Dear Sirs:

Re: Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence

The Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of May 31, 2021 passed the
following resolution:

Whereas primary residences are currently exempt from a capital gains tax, and

Whereas currently secondary and additional non-primary properties are subject to capital
gains, and

Whereas the Federal Government is currently looking into a primary residence capital gains
tax as they have recognized that affordable housing has become a serious issue in Canada,
and

Whereas smaller communities including the Town of Fort Erie are seeing unprecedented
higher selling prices that are outpacing prices in larger cities, and

Whereas many hard-working Canadians who have only a primary residence with no
additional non-primary homes count on their home equity as financial aid to apply to
upsizing or downsizing their home depending on their personal situation, and

Whereas a change in taxation to primary residences would be a significant financial blow to
Canadians and would create an unfair, two-tiered taxation which could lead to depleted
savings, inter-generational disparities, disparities among diverse groups such as seniors
who may have a significant portion of their savings vested in their primary residence, as well
as, reducing the ability of home ownership thereby a further, higher need for rentals, and

Whereas the Federal government could look at other means to slow down the rapidly
escalating housing costs to improve housing affordability;

Mailing Address: The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie
1 Municipal Centre Drive, Fort Erie ON L2A 2S6
Office Hours 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Phone: (905) 871-1600 FAX: (905) 871-4022 Web-site: www.forterie.ca
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Now therefore be it resolved,

That: The Federal Government cease further consideration of eliminating capital gains tax
exemptions on primary residences, and further

That: A copy of this resolution be circulated to The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, The
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, All Members of Parliament, All Members of
Provincial Parliament, The Regional Municipality of Niagara, and all Municipalities, for their
support.

ank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours very truly,

Ll St

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.
Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk

CsCl

hofield@forterie.ca

Cs:dik

c.C.

All Members of Parliament

All Members of Provincial Parliament
The Regional Municipality of Niagara
Ontario Municipalities
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GREATER FOR MANY REASONS

Community & Corporate Services
41 Dundas St West, Napanee, ON K7R 125 TEL 613-354-3351 www.greaternapanee.com

July 7, 2021

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau The Honourable Doug Ford

Prime Minister Premier of Ontario

House of Commons Legislative Building, Queen's Park
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6 Toronto, ON M7A 1A1
justin.trudeau@parl.qc.ca premier@ontario.ca

Honourable and Dear Sirs:

Re: Correspondence received from the Town of Fort Erie regarding Capital
Gains tax on Primary Residence

Please be advised that at the meeting held on June 22, 2021, the Council of the Town
of Greater Napanee adopted the following resolution of support:

RESOLUTION #321/21: Pinnell/Norrie

That the correspondence from the Township of Scugog - June 10, 2021 be received;
And further, That Council provide a letter of support to the Town of Fort Erie regarding
Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence. CARRIED.

Thank you for your attention in this matter.

Yours truly,

<

Katy Macpherson
Legal Services Coordinator

Encl.

cc: All Ontario Municipalities


http://www.greaternapanee.com/

Scligog

June 10, 2021

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau The Honourable Doug Ford

Prime Minister Premier of Ontario

House of Commons Legislative Building, Queen’s Park
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6 Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Sent via email to: Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca premier@ontario.ca

Re: Correspondence received from the Town of Fort Erie regarding Capital
Gains tax on Primary Residence

Honourable and Dear Sirs:

At the last regular General Purpose and Administration Committee meeting of the
Township of Scugog held June 7, 2021, the Committee received and endorsed
correspondence from the Town of Fort Erie dated June 1, 2021 with respect to Capital
Gains Tax on Primary Residence. Attached please find a copy of the Town of Fort
Erie’s correspondence dated June 1, 2021.

Please be advised that Committee approved the following recommendation:

“THAT the correspondence received from the Town of Fort Erie regarding
Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence, be endorsed.”

Please note that all recommendations made by the Committee are subject to ratification
at the next Council meeting of the Township of Scugog, scheduled to take place on June
28, 2021.

Should you have any concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.
Yours truly,

Becky Jamieson
Director of Corporate Services/Municipal Clerk

Encl.

Township of Scugog, 181 Perry St., PO Box 780, Port Perry, ON L9L 1A7
Telephone: 905-985-7346 Fax: 905-985-9914
WWW.Scugog.ca



CC:

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A. Manager, Town of Fort Erie, Manager, Legislative
Services/Clerk

All Members of Parliament

All Members of Provincial Parliament

The Regional Municipality of Niagara

Ontario Municipalities




N e Community Services
Our Focts: Your Fiiture ,

Legislative Services

June 1, 2021
File #120203
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau The Honourable Doug Ford
Prime Minister Premier of Ontario
House of Commons Legislative Building, Queen's Park
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6 Toronto, ON M7A 1A1
Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca premier@ontario.ca

Honourable and Dear Sirs:

Re: Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence

The Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of May 31, 2021 passed the
following resolution:

Whereas primary residences are currently exempt from a capital gains tax, and

Whereas currently secondary and additional non-primary properties are subject to capital
gains, and

Whereas the Federal Government is currently looking into a primary residence capital gains
tax as they have recognized that affordable housing has become a serious issue in Canada,
and

Whereas smaller communities including the Town of Fort Erie are seeing unprecedented
higher selling prices that are outpacing prices in larger cities, and

Whereas many hard-working Canadians who have only a primary residence with no
additional non-primary homes count on their home equity as financial aid to apply to
upsizing or downsizing their home depending on their personal situation, and

Whereas a change in taxation to primary residences would be a significant financial blow to
Canadians and would create an unfair, two-tiered taxation which could lead to depleted
savings, inter-generational disparities, disparities among diverse groups such as seniors
who may have a significant portion of their savings vested in their primary residence, as well
as, reducing the ability of home ownership thereby a further, higher need for rentals, and

Whereas the Federal government could look at other means to slow down the rapidly
escalating housing costs to improve housing affordability;

Mailing Address: The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie
1 Municipal Centre Drive, Fort Erie ON L2A 256
Office Hours 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Phone: (905) 871-1600 FAX: (905) 871-4022 Web-site: www.forterie.ca
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Now therefore be it resolved,

That: The Federal Government cease further consideration of eliminating capital gains tax
exemptions on primary residences, and further

That: A copy of this resolution be circulated to The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, The
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, All Members of Parliament, All Members of
Provincial Parliament, The Regional Municipality of Niagara, and all Municipalities, for their
support.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours very truly,

Ll S i)

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.

Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk

cschofield@forterie.ca

CS:dik

c.c. All Members of Parliament
All Members of Provincial Parliament
The Regional Municipality of Niagara
Ontario Municipalities
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SHUNIAH

MUNICIPALITY OF SHUNIAH

420 Leslie Avenue, Thunder Bay, Ontario P7A 1X8
Phone: (807) 683-4545 Fax: (807) 683-6982
www.shuniah.org

July 19, 2021

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau
Prime Minister

House of Commons

Ottawa, ON, K1A 0A6
Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca

The Honourable Doug Ford
Premier of Ontario

Legislative Building, Queen's Park
Toronto, ON M7A 1Al
premier@ontario.ca

Dear Prime Minister Trudeau and Premier Ford,

RE:

Support Resolution — Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence

Please be advised that, at its meeting on July 14, 2021, the Council of the Municipality of
Shuniah resolved as follows:

That correspondence from the Town of Fort Erie regarding Capital Gains Tax on Primary

Residence, be supported.

A copy of the above noted resolution is enclosed for your reference and consideration. We kindly
request your support and endorsement for the Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence.

Yours truly,

{ [

Cri

Kerry Bellamy

Clerk

Cc:

All members of Parliament

All members of Provincial Parliament
The Regional Municipality of Niagara
Ontario Municipalities

Roads Department (807) 983-2550

Fire Department (807) 983-2021
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SHUNIAH | . Date: Jul 14, 2021
Resolution No.:_ 244 - | ate: Ju

Moved By: __| e v R ”ﬁq M%M D@/\VM -Q%[UJU]( ‘ |
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Seconded By: Mearan A0 N L J[
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THAT Council hereby receives the following correspondence

a. Board of Health minutes for meetings held May 19, 2021

b. City of Port Colborne Resolution — Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence
c. Elimination of LPAT Resolution 2021-0115

d. Letter from Premier Ford et al Re: Land Transfer Tax

e. Letter to Prime Minister Trudeau re Capital Gains Tax Exemptions on Primary
Residences

f. LRCA comments on ERO Posting 019-2986, June 23, 2021

g. Updating Environmental Assessment Requirements for Transmission Lines

h. TBDSSAB Board Meeting Regular Session Minutes May 20, 2021

i. Resolution 21-111 Scott Aitchison, MP Parry Sound Muskoka Support for 988 Crisis
Line |
j. CP Remedial Program Notification \
k. Mississauga's Resolution

|. TC Energy Investigation Expense Dig Notification

m. Township of Scugog Correspondence re: Williams Point Road and Beacock Road
School Bus Turnarounds

and the same be filed at the Clerk's Office.

S Carried [ Defeated [ ] Amended [] Deferred
/7
IZ A/ pnd S A 4ndiy/ |

, -/ Signature
~ Municipality of Shuniah, 420 Leslie Avenue, Thunder Bay, Ontario, P/ 1X8 4
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